
Newcastle Community has a Magical Celebration 
 
Simon Cooper 
February 17, 2012  
 

 
 
Many families gathered to Celebrate True God’s Day and True Parents’ Holy Birthdays. We had a short service to offer 
our celebrations to Heavenly Father and reflect on the start of a New Year 2012. 
 
Then we had a short interval while a Magician set up. We had such a variety of wonderful food thanks to each family 
bringing a large amount. 
 

 
 
The show began and at first all children where a little quiet, but once the young children started to help Magic Murtle with 
her spells. 
 
All the audience were laughing. Poor Victor volunteered to have his head sliced off! Afterwards he was speechless –
  which amazed his mum… 
 
Tianna was an enthusiastic helper and enthrolled us with her Magical tricks especially when a fluffy rabbit appeared!! 
 
Magical Murtle gave all the children a balloon model to take home and lots of laughter. Everyone enjoyed the show, it 
was a great success!! 
 
This was a good opportunity for many families to get together and share our thoughts and desires for the coming New 
Year. 


